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NOTES
Meeting: MARLBOROUGH AREA BOARD

Place: Marlborough Town Hall, 5 High St, Marlborough SN8 1AA

Date: 6 June 2016

Start Time: 5.00 p.m.

Finish Time: 5.40 p.m. 

Please direct any enquiries on these notes to: 

Shirley Agyeman (Democratic Services Officer), Tel: 01225 718089 or e-mail 
Shirley.Agyeman@wiltshire.gov.uk

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

In Attendance:

Wiltshire Councillors
Cllr James Sheppard (Chairman)
Cllr Nick Fogg MBE (Vice Chairman) and Cllr James Sheppard (Chairman)

Wiltshire Council Officers
Andrew Jack - Community Engagement Manager
Shirley Agyeman - Democratic Services Officer
Sasha Thorbek-Hooper (Chair - Wider Local Youth Network) 
Jordan Williams (Co-chair - Wider Local Youth Network

Total in attendance: 6

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
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Agend
a Item 
No.

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision

48  Chairman's Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting .

The Chairman also noted the presence of Sasha Thorbek-Hooper (Chair) and 
Jordan Williams (Co-chair), both representatives of the Wider Local Youth 
Network who were in attendance.

Due to apologies and absences, the meeting was declared inquorate. 
Therefore, its discussions remained informal only.

49  Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence had been received from the following:

          Cllr Jemima Milton
            Sheila Glass
          Claire Costello – Froxfield Parish Council 

 

50  Minutes

The approval of the minutes of the meeting on 17 May 2016 was deferred to the 
next Area Board meeting as Members present did not form a quadrate to 
approve and vote them as a correct record.

51  Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

52  Chairman's Announcements

There were no announcements from the Chairman.

53  Local Youth Network Update and Applications for Youth Funding

Sasha Thorbek-Hooper, Chair - Wider Local Youth Network, gave a detailed 
account on how the initial £5,000 awarded for the music event by the Area 
Board had been allocated and what outstanding items the extra £5000 being 
requested would be allocated to.
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 She emphasised that the actual expenditure made to date were deposit 
payments made to secure the site and portable toilets (£500).

Andrew Jack, Community Engagement Manager emphasised that any money 
that was not spent would be returned to the Area Board’s Positive Activities for 
Young People fund as agreed.

The Chairman queried the need for the £1,000 allocated for additional 
entertainment.  Mrs. Thorbek-Hooper explained that this was to provide some 
variety in the range of entertainment being provided in order to sustain the 
interest of the young people attending the event and not to compel them to 
attending just one entertainment activity at any point in time. She noted that the 
other main large items of expense were on securing and confirming performers 
as well as the related promotion.  Ticket sales would commence in the summer 
and a ‘Save the Date’ promotion would be launched as suggested by Cllr Nick 
Fogg. 

The Chairman noted that the sums allocation for some of the items of 
expenditure were very discounted and congratulated the team for being able to 
negotiate with vendors and for using all their networking resources to good 
advantage.

Cllr Nick Fogg advised that the Planning Group looked into having a backup 
generator and questioned the Chair about the target area for the event.  Mrs. 
Thorbek-Hooper responded that Marlborough Town was the main area within 
which the event was being promoted and any young people attending from the 
surrounding towns would be welcomed. 

Members were unable to formally vote on the request for the additional £5,000 
as they did not form a quorate.

It was noted that it would be too late to wait until the next Area Board meeting 
scheduled for 19 July 2016 to vote on this request as some of the elements and 
activities of the event needed to be booked and secured before this date. The 
Chairman suggested that another meeting be scheduled on Thursday 16 June 
2016 at 9.30 a.m. just before the CATG meeting in the Marlborough Town Hall.

The Democratic Services Officer was also asked to look into delegated authority 
and to confirm the total amount that could be awarded by the Community 
Engagement Officer under a delegated authority from the Area Board.

54  Urgent items

There were no urgent items to be considered.
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55  Evaluation and Close

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.

It was noted that the next meeting of the Marlborough Area Board would be on 
Thursday 16 June 2016 at 9.30 a.m. at the Marlborough Town Hall, 5 High St, 
Marlborough SN8 1AA.


